
 SACRED HEART CATHEDRAL BULLETIN 
  406 Steele Street, Whitehorse, Yukon, Y1A 2C8 

                    Phone: (867) 667-2437     email:office@sacredheartcathedral.ca                         
                                                             www.sacredheartcathedral.ca 

August 7-13, 2022                              19th Sunday in ordinary time 

Saturday Eucharist 

5:00 p.m. 

 

Sunday Eucharist 

9:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m.  

12:00 p.m. (French) 

7:00 p.m. 

 

Weekday Eucharist  

Mon to Fri - 12:10 p.m. 

 

Saturday Devotion Mass: 

Every 1st Sat  of the month: 

9:00 am 

 

Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament:  

Thursday: 1-8pm 

 From June 16th to 

September 2022, 

adoration will be after 

the 12nn mass till 

2:00pm only  

 

Reconciliation 

Monday to Friday - 11:30 – 

12:00 pm  

Saturday – 4:00 – 4:45 p.m. 

(or call for an appointment) 

 

Baptism Preparation 

The 1st & 2nd Fridays of 

each month at 7pm  

 

Bishop 

Most Reverend Hector Vila 

Parish Rector 

Fr. Slawomir Szwagrzyk 

 

Communauté Francophone 

Catholique: 

Hélène Lapensée 

 

   Be ready-  

    at anytime 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 I will follow you 

  wherever you go 

             

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                                  Mass and prayer intentions 

                                                  Sunday, August 7th  
                                                                  Gospel:  Luke 12.32-48 

                                                          9:00am:  For all parishioners      
                  Responsorial Psalm: Blessed the people the Lord has chosen as his heritage       
 
August 8         Monday          12:10PM             
August 9         Tuesday           12:10PM     
                               + Clare Cherepak         
August 10       Wednesday     12:10PM           
August 11       Thursday          12:10PM          
August 12        Friday             12:10PM   
                                +Felicisima Pasinag        
August 13        Saturday           5:00PM          

                  POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION FOR AUGUST 2022 
For small business 

We pray for small and medium sized businesses; in the midst of economic 
and social crisis, may they find ways to continue operating, and serving 
their communities. 

 

Memo from the Chancery 
Re: Our Lady of the Cape Pilgrim Statue Tour 
 
Most Rev. Héctor Vila is pleased to announce the visit of Our Lady of the Cape to 
the Diocese of Whitehorse. This three-week pilgrim statue tour will take place at 
the end of the summer from August 26th to September 16th , 2022. This year marks 

the 75th Anniversary of the Consecration of Canada to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. These 
Marian tours are happening this year in various dioceses across Canada to provide opportunities to 
venerate Canada’s National Madonna and to promote the on-going consecration to the Immaculate 
Heart of Mary. The last time the statue visited our diocese was in 1953. Once again, we are blessed 
to have this occasion for renewal, healing and unity within our diocese through the intercession of 
our Blessed Mother Mary. Some events will begin in mid-August with public screenings of the film 
Bridge of Roses: The Story of Our Lady of the Cape in each parish and mission. This will be 
followed by activities in individual communities throughout our diocese, in the Catholic schools in 
Whitehorse, and other locations. Check the Diocese of Whitehorse website, and church websites 
and bulletin announcements for details as the date approaches. Additional information about this 
Marian Devotion can be found on the visitationproject.org website. 

 

http://www.sacredheartcathedral.ca/


                                                          PARISH Ministry   

                                                            CONNECT WITH YOUR PARISH 

 

Parish Council 
JD Caudle ,Susan Mariano 
Michael Reyes,Caroline 
Knickle,Amilou Pelayo, 
Myriam Lafrance, Eric  
Soprovich 
 

KOC 
Erwin Tungol  

CWL 
Carol Vanderbyl 

Couples for Christ 
Allan & Leaseth Ocampo 

 

 Youth  Ministry 

Andrea Lefebvre 
 
 
 

Music Ministry 

Lucille Stuart 
 Jenalyn Buensuceso  

Social Justice  

Michael Doughty 
 

Catechists of the Good 
Shepherd 

 Caroline Knickle 

 

FILM SHOWING 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone is invited to watch 
the story of Our Lady of the 
Cape, at the church. 
 
Monday – Friday 
11:00AFAMILYM 
Saturday : 6:00 PM 
Sunday :    5          :00 PM 

PARISH FAMILY CAMP WEEK 

               BRAEBURN CAMP – KM 84 Klondike : August 8-11,2022 
Day and over night campers are welcome. 

There will be masses on August 8 (Monday) and August 10 ( Wednesday)  
at 5:00PM followed by dinner and campfire. 

There will be lots of activities for the whole family : crafts, nature walks, canoe, 
religious education, camp fire songs & games etc. 

Invite everyone…the more the merrier  
 

 

Marian consecration 
 Daily Prayer 

Our Lady of the Cape, Queen 
of the Holy rosary, queen of 
Canada; I offer and give my 
prayers, sacrifices, good 
works, time, talent and 
treasure to your Immaculate 
Heart, to do with as you 
please, for the greater glory of 
God. 
I thank God the Father, for 
choosing you to be my 
heavenly Mother. I thank God 
the Son, for giving you to me 
as He was dying for my sins 
and those of the whole world 
on the cross. I thank God the 
Holy Spirit, for the graces He 
gives me through you. 
Help me by your prayers to be 
faithful to the vows of my 
Baptism. Help me by your 
prayers to accomplish all that 
God has planned for me in 
advance to do. Amen 

         Schedule for Our Lady of the Cape Visit at SHC 

 
August 26, 2022       Friday 

 7:00 PM         Greetings 

 7:15 PM         Mass 

 Adoration for vocation in our Diocese after mass until 10:00PM 

 Confessions during Adoration 
August 27, 2022      Saturday 

               (Adoration-after mass - 5pm) 

  9:00 AM         Mass followed by rosary 

 10:00 AM        Morning prayers 

 3:00 PM          Chaplet for Divine Mercy 

 5:00 PM          Mass 

 6:15 PM CEMETERY prayers for souls, rosary &  blessing of the graves 
August 28, 2022      Sunday 

               (Adoration: 8am-9am & 1pm -7pm)   

 8:00 AM         Morning Prayer 

 9:00 AM         Mass  
 10:30 AM       Mass  
 12:00 PM       French Mass  
 1:00 PM         French Adoration 

 3:00 PM         Chaplet for Divine Mercy 

 4:00 PM      Rosary for peace in Russia & Ukraine 

 5:00 PM        Vespers     

 7:00 PM        Mass                                                                                                   
Film showing:  Bridge of Roses - CYO hall, all the time + coffee & snacks       



When we hear people talk of riches, honours and amusements of the world, 
Let us remember that all things have an end, and let us then say:  

“My God, I wish for you alone and nothing more.” St Alphonsus Liguori 
 

The 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time – Some Musings 

“Do not be afraid, little flock.” 
The other afternoon we were given a tornado watch, letting us 
know that we should prepare ourselves in case that disaster 
happened. It was a “heads-up” so we wouldn’t be caught 
unaware of possible damage. Most of us would heed that 
warning. In today’s gospel Jesus is giving us another “heads-
up” so we can prepare for His second coming in glory. He is not 
warning us so that we live in fear of that second Coming, rather 
He is telling us how it is we are meant to love others the way we 
love ourselves. He knows that human nature is weak and 
subject to many pitfalls but we are meant to do our very best to 
live according to His word. So often in Scripture we hear the 
Lord telling us, His people, to be prepared but not afraid. He is 
there to strengthen and assist us in our earthly journey. 
We’ve heard it said that “he with the most toys wins.” Really? 
Hoarding our possessions and our gifts and not using them 
wisely is misusing those very things. We are given these gifts to 
be used in His service and so store up for ourselves those 
treasures that are not subject to decay. If we all used our gifts 
for the good of others our world would look much different 
than it does now. It would be a world where no one goes 
hungry, no one is thirsty, no one is without the basic necessities 
of life.  
We are a community not meant to live in isolation or to care 
only for ourselves but that is often the way we live. We don’t 
want to make ourselves short of those necessities that we 
frequently hoard. Certainly taking care of our family and 
friends should be a top priority but when that keeps us from 
sharing our abundant goods and gifts with others I believe 

we’re missing the point of Jesus’ message. Since we’ve all been given different gifts we’re meant to share them with our 
community. As St. Paul tells us in his first letter to the Corinthians “there are many gifts but the same spirit” using our 
gifts wisely enhances the lives of all who come within our purview. If we all had the same gifts it would be a very strange 
world. If everyone had the gift of service whom would they serve? It would be the same if everyone in our community 
were given the gifts required by a dentist; who then would fix our plumbing? 
It’s easy to look at others and compare what we feel are our poor gifts to those whose gifts seem so much more important 
or useful than those we possess. That just isn’t true. Let’s not allow ourselves to refrain from using our gifts because we 
think they’re just not worthy. These gifts are God-given and we need to use them to build a world of justice and peace 
for all; a world where no one lives in fear. As Jesus tells us we need to be prepared – prepared to answer our call to serve 
others and by doing so serve Him.  
Soon we will see the animals preparing for the coming of winter. They will gather food to feed themselves during the 
cold months ahead. They will grow thicker coats of fur and so be able to protect themselves against the chill winds and 
bitter temperatures. We too will make preparations for the coming winter; we put away our light clothing and take our 
woolens and warm jackets; we’ll get our preparations done as we preserve the goods from our gardens to be enjoyed 
over the cold months ahead.  But let’s take some lessons from the little critters that share our environment and be prepared 
– not just for the coming winter but for that glorious coming of the Lord. We do not know when that will be but we can 
be assured that it is coming. So like the servants in the gospel let’s be awake and ready to welcome Him when He comes. 
Wishing you a week of much blessing and many small miracles. Betty Bruch 



 

                                                                                     DE SEMAINE EN SEMAINE 

Le 7 août 3  2022 

19è dimanche du Temps Ordinaire  

D’âge en âge, Seigneur, tu as été notre refuge. Ps 89 (90), 3-4, 5-

6, 12-13, 14.17abc 

« Vous aussi , tenez-vous prêts » Luc 12, 35-48 

Le Célébrant aujourd’hui le 7 août :  

                                                                                                                                             

Masque à votre discrétion 

 

 Le 7 : Yves Titley                                     

Le 8 : Eliane Cloutier 

Le 9 : Jesse Nelson-Johson (6ans) 

Le 11 : Manon aubert 

   

Mercredi le 6 juillet nous célébrons Sainte Maria Goretti Vierge et martyre 

Canonisée par le Pape Pie XII en 1950. 

Poignardée à l’âge de 11 ans en 1902 après avoir refusé les avances de son meurtrier. 

Sainte Patronne des jeunes, des jeunes femmes, de la chasteté et des victimes de viol 

   

Intention de prière du Saint-Père pour le mois d’août 

Pour les petits et moyens entrepreneurs 

Prions pour les petits et moyens entrepreneurs, 

durement touchés par la crise économique et sociale. 

Qu’ils puissent trouver les moyens nécessaires 

à la poursuite de leur activité 

au service de leurs communautés. 

 VISITE DE NOTRE-DAME DU CAP 

Visite de trois semaines de la statue pèlerine de Notre-Dame du Cap à la fin de l’été, du 26 

août au  

16 septembre 2022. Cette année marque le 75e anniversaire de la consécration du Canada au 

Cœur Immaculé de Marie. C’était en 1953 que la Statue a visité notre diocèse pour la 

dernière fois.  

Le 28 août de 13h à 14h les francophones auront la chance de venir visiter Notre-Dame du 

Cap à  la Cathédrale Sacred Heart et en apprendre plus sur son histoire en écoutant Jean-

Sébastien Blais qui a travaillé plusieurs été sur le site de Notre-Dame du Cap au Cap-de-la-

Madeleine et aussi en visionnant le vidéo ‘’Le Pont des Roses’’.  

Elle fait partie de notre héritage et patrimoine comme francophone ! 

 La paroisse du Sacré-Cœur est très reconnaissante envers Dawn Kobewka et Beth Ryan, qui ont 

servi Mary House pendant de nombreuses années. Beth est parti le 13 juillet et Dawn partira le 

18 août. Toutes deux ont accepté de servir dans une zone différente. 

Leur ministère dévoué à Mary House a été une source de bénédictions. Leur dévouement et leur 

engagement à servir les autres ont touché tant de vies. Nous les manquerons énormément  

Nous souhaitons également la bienvenue à Kathleen LaBrie, qui servira Mary House. 

Nous prions pour les bénédictions de Dieu pour ces 3 belles femmes sur le chemin de leur nouvelle 

vie. 
 

 


